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MASS TIMES: 
Saturday Vigil Mass                        5pm 
Sunday                           7:30, 9 & 11am  
Weekday and Saturday                    8am 
Rosary                                        7:30am 

EXPOSITION AND BENEDICTION: 
Saturday      3:30-4:45pm 

Friday Divine Mercy Chaplet         

after 8am Mass 

CONFESSIONS: 
Saturday                             3:30-4:45pm 

Sunday                              8:30-9:40am*  

Monday through Friday     7:30-7:50am 

If only one priest is available, 

confessions will end 10 minutes before 

Mass begins.  

PARISH OFFICE HOURS: 
M, W, TH             8:30am-4:30pm 

Tuesday      1pm-4:30pm 

Friday    8:30am-12pm 

5925 West Lake Street 
Saint Louis Park, MN 55416 

www.hfamn.org | 952.925.9193 

March 2nd, 2025 
Eighth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Donate to Holy Family 
If you are a visitor to our parish (or not yet signed up for 
online giving), you can make donations by visiting our 
website or scanning the code on the right. You may also 
place donations in the basket passed by ushers at Mass.  

Special Collection: Care Fund 
Our Care Fund helps meet the emergency needs of our parishioners and 
those in our community 

Sunday Hospitality 
Following all Sunday Masses, enjoy donuts, coffee, and fellowship in 
the lower level of the church. If you are able, please help to serve, set 
up, or clean up. 

Drop-Off of Blessed Palms 
In preparation for Ash Wednesday (March 5) and the season of Lent, 
please return your blessed palms to the church office during open hours 
to be burned. 

Magnificat Pickup 
After Mass, each family is invited to take one copy of the Lent 
Magnificat booklet from the back of the church, courtesy of the Altar & 
Rosary Society. 

SUPPORT HOLY FAMILY PARISH 
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TODAY AT HOLY FAMILY 
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Stay up-to-date on communications 
from Holy Family Church and 
Academy by following us on social 
media, signing up for Flocknote, and 
keeping an eye on our websites. 
Scan the QR codes below to learn 
more. Have questions? Email 
maria.brounstein@hfcmn.org. 

STAY CONNECTED 

BAPTISM 
Most baptisms are scheduled following 
the 11am Mass on Sunday or the 8 am 
Mass on Saturday after parent 
preparation. Please contact 
staff@hfcmn.org to learn more. 

PARISH OFFICE  

MATRIMONY 
Interested in having your wedding at 
Holy Family parish? Weddings of 
parishioners should be scheduled at least 
six months in advance for proper 
spiritual preparation. Contact 
staff@hfcmn.org for more information. 

OTHER SACRAMENTS 
For information on reconciliation and 
first Holy Communion for children, 
please contact Linda Wandrei: 
Linda.Wandrei@hfcmn.org. For 
information about Confirmation, email 
Jonathan@hfcmn.org. 

FUNDAMENTALS OF CATHOLICISM: 
OCIA 
Interested in entering the Catholic 
Church or learning more about the faith? 
Email frm@hfcmn.org. 

ANOINTING OF THE SICK 
Contact the parish office as soon as 
possible if you or a loved one is in need 
of Anointing of the Sick or Last Rites. 

“Madonna & Child” by Sandro 

Botticelli via Wikimedia Commons 

ON FASTING & FEASTING 

Church Laws on Days of Abstinence and Fast 

Days of Fast apply to everyone aged 18 to 59, inclusive, on Ash 
Wednesday and Good Friday. One full meal is permitted and two 
other meals may be eaten which, when combined, are less than a full 
meal. There is no eating between meals. 

Although children are not required to fast, parents should consider 
helping their children to learn self-denial by not snacking between 
meals on these days or allowing a fourth small meal at an appropriate 
time. 

Days of Abstinence begin on one’s 14th birthday and apply to Ash 
Wednesday and the Fridays of Lent. These laws oblige that you eat no 
flesh meat on these days. Those thirteen and younger may consume 
flesh meat, but parents might consider helping their young to practice 
a penance by also abstaining from meat with the rest of the family. 

Days of Penance apply to all the Faithful during Lent and all the 
Fridays outside of Lent, with the exception of the Solemnities listed 
below. The Laws of Abstinence and Penance are both lifted after the 
recitation of Evening Prayer on the Eve of a Solemnity, which 
generally occurs after 4pm that day. 

Solemnities During Lent: 

March 19—Solemnity of St. Joseph 
March 25—Solemnity of the Annunciation 

Putting the “Fat” in “Fat Tuesday” and the “Feast” in 
Solemnities 

All are invited to special donuts and coffee this Tuesday for Mardi 
Gras! Please let your friends and family know that instead of 
Wednesday donuts, we will say “goodbye” to luxurious desserts on 
Tuesday, March 4th. Please join us downstairs after the 8am Mass! 

We will also be having hospitality with donuts on Wednesday, March 
19th (The Solemnity of St. Joseph) and Tuesday, March 25th (The 
Solemnity of the Annunciation). These solemn feasts, along with the 
continued tradition of Sunday donuts throughout Lent, will truly allow 
us to embrace Christ’s words in the Gospel of Mark: “Can the 
wedding guests fast when the bridegroom is with them?” 

In keeping with the penitential nature of Lent, there will be 
Wednesday hospitality with coffee but no donuts from March 5th-
April 16th this year, with the exception of the two dates listed above. I 
recognize that this is a change from what is normally done at Holy 
Family, so allow me to explain why such a change is fitting. 

Although not everyone fasts from sweets during Lent, we are called 
both individually and as a parish to imitate the example of Christ in 
the desert, who renounced earthly comforts in order to draw near to 
his Father. The slight discomfort of foregoing bodily pleasures 
transforms our souls and sweetens both the celebration of Easter and 
the “little Easters” of each Sunday (of course, we will still have donuts 
every Sunday during Lent). 

Sincerely Yours in Christ, 
Fr. Mark Moriarty 
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LENT AT HOLY FAMILY 

Notice: Wednesday Donuts 
This year, in keeping with the penitential nature of Lent, there will be no 
donuts at Wednesday hospitality from March 5th-April 16th. The 
exceptions to this will be Wednesday, March 19th (The Solemnity of St. 
Joseph) and Tuesday, March 25th (The Solemnity of the Annunciation). 
Read more about this change in Fr. Moriarty’s weekly article on page 4! 

Fat Tuesday Donuts | March 4th 
This Tuesday, March 4th, hospitality will be available in Fr. Moorman 
Hall following 8am Mass. Come enjoy a sweet treat before Lent begins! 

Ash Wednesday | March 5th 
This Wednesday, March 5th, is Ash Wednesday. Masses will be at 7am, 
8am, and 7pm. 

Lenten Friday Gatherings 
Each Friday from March 7th through April 18th, all are invited to an 
evening of fellowship and Lenten devotion. Join us for a weekly fish fry 
dinner beginning at 5pm in Fr. Moorman Hall, followed by Stations of the 
Cross starting at 7pm in the church and a Lenten Lecture to conclude. See 
the schedule below for more information about speakers and topics. 

Devotional Opportunity: Bible Study 
Invest in your prayer life this Lent by attending Bible Study, which meets 
every Wednesday at 10am in the lower level of the church.  

BULLETIN ADVERTISING 

Members of Holy Family’s parish and 
school communities are invited to help 
grow their businesses by expanding 
their advertising reach within our 
weekly bulletin. Over the next few 
weeks, the ad representative from Holy 
Family’s bulletin printing company 
will begin working to secure digital and 
print ads for the upcoming year. Please 
consider reaching out for information 
about cost-effective options for 
advertising your business to the Holy 
Family community, all while helping 
support the parish’s weekly bulletin! 
To learn more, contact Gina 
Shaughnessy at 952-356-6488 or 
GShaughnessy@4LPi.com. 

DAYLIGHT SAVING TIME 

SPRING GALA SILENT AUCTION 

The Spring Gala Silent 
Auction closes at 7pm on 
Sunday, March 2nd. 
Whether you attended our 
“Carnival in Venice” or 
not, you can continue to support our 
Spring Gala in the days following the 
event! Scan the QR code or visit 
https://e.givesmart.com/events/
GNm/i/ to view the  silent auction 
and sign up for a group event.  

Daylight Saving Time begins next 
Sunday, March 9th. Be sure to turn 
your clocks forward an hour! 

LITTLE SISTERS OF THE POOR 

TOILETRIES COLLECTION 

Each Lent, Holy Family donates 
toiletries to the Little Sisters of the 
Poor for their senior care facilities. 
Although the Sisters are leaving the 
Twin Cities, the residents of their 
nursing home currently remain in 
need of toiletry donations. Please 
consider dropping off men’s and 
women’s deodorant, toothpaste, and 
unscented dermatologist-approved 
lotion at the collection baskets by the 
church exits. Thank you! 
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Saturday Night Mass Ushers: Our ushers are essential for  the 
liturgy to run smoothly. Email carrie.havlicek@hfcmn.org to learn 
more about this ministry. 

Hospitality: To continue providing delicious donuts and an 
environment for hospitality, we need volunteers. To learn more, visit 
hfcmn.org/hospitality. 

Adoration: Our Perpetual Adoration Chapel is a tremendous gift, 
and we require adorers to maintain it. Learn more by visiting 
hfcmn.org/eucharistic-adoration. 

Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion: Individuals are 
needed to bring Jesus’ Eucharistic presence to the homebound & to 
weekend Mass attendees. For more information, contact 
pat.gawarecki@hfcmn.org. 

Aquinas Library: Help Holy Family continue to provide freand 
access to a wonderful collection of resources by volunteering for a 
Sunday shift at the Aquinas Library. Learn more by visiting https://
hfcmn.org/library. 

Thank you for offering your time for the enrichment of our parish 
community! May God reward your generosity! 

Come and adore 
Christ in Holy 
Family’s perpetual 
adoration chapel! 
Entrance to the 
chapel is on the west 
side of the sanctuary 
end of the Church.    

We need Adorers!  
Go online to 
www.hfcmn.org/
eucharistic-

adoration to sign up to be a 
substitute or to take one of the 
hours listed below. 
Contact Mike Zwack with 
questions: 612.710.5007 

 
Wed.: 2-3pm,  

Fri.:  1-2am, noon-1pm 

Sat.:  10-11am, 11pm-midnight 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION 

CURRENT STEWARDSHIP NEEDS 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Fundamentals of Catholicism Class | March 6, 7pm 
Fundamentals of Catholicism is for all adults who would like to 
learn more about the teachings of Christ and his Church, 
especially those who are called to join the Catholic Church. Our 
next class is March 6th from 7-9pm in the Sts. Peter & Paul 
Room, where we will discuss Matrimony. To learn more, visit https://
hfcmn.org/become-catholic . 

Adoro Te Adoration Hour & Potluck | March 8, 6-8pm 
All are invited to an evening of Adoration with reverent music and 
moving reflections contemplating “Carrying our Cross for Love of Jesus.” 
Enjoy food and fellowship beforehand at 6pm downstairs in the hall, 
followed by Adoration beginning at 7pm. Come to one or both!  Mark 
your calendar for the only other remaining Adoro Te Hours of the season: 
April 5 ("Lent--Accompanying Christ in His Passion") & May 31 
(“Ascension--'I Am With You Always’”).  

HFYA Lenten Lecture | March 13th, 6:30-8:30pm 
Young adults are invited to gather for a formation evening in the Nazareth 
House. A speaker will be guiding attendees through a presentation on the 
season of Lent. Bring a friend! 

Women’s Morning of Reflection | March 22nd, 8:30am-Noon 
All women of the parish are invited to gather for a morning of 
fellowship and reflection featuring a light breakfast, 
Adoration, Confession, and small group discussion centered 
on the topic of authentic surrender. Come to rest, receive, and 
be restored in God's love. Learn more at https://
www.signupgenius.com/go/20F0448AFAA2DA31-55213779-
womens#/. 

High School Youth Group | 
Wednesdays, 6:30-8:30pm, 
Nazareth House 
This week, join us for a fellowship 
night open to all high school youth! 
Confirmation students are not 
required to attend. The evening 
officially starts at 6:30pm with pizza 
for dinner, but come as early as 3:45 
to hang out, play games, eat snacks, 
or even do homework. Bring a 
friend! 

YOUTH EVENTS 
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Jason Evert Presentation | March 2, 6-9:15pm 
Adults and youth over the age of 13 are invited to this evening 
presentation from renowned Catholic Speaker Jason Evert, 
who will be discussing gender, theology of the body, dating, 
and more! The event also includes Adoration & Confession. 
To learn more and register, visit https://www.archspm.org/purified-and-
gender-the-theology-of-your-body-with-jason-evert/. 

“The Bible in a Day” Seminar with Jeff Cavins | March 15, 
8:30am-4pm 
The purpose of this seminar is to lay the foundation for a 
lifetime of discovering God in the Scriptures and praying with 
His Sacred Word. With the guidance of Jeff Cavins, attendees 
will walk through salvation history, all while learning about the 
time periods, characters, and books of the Bible. To learn more, visit 
https://www.olgparish.org/mp-event-details?id=112. 

Archdiocesan Catholic Watchmen Conference | March 22,  
7am-12:30pm 
Men ages 14 and up are invited to gather for a morning of 
formation and fellowship at Epiphany Catholic Church. This 
event includes Mass with Archbishop Hebda, a keynote 
address from Dr. Edward Sri, Adoration, Confession, and 
breakfast. To learn more and register, visit https://
www.archspm.org/2025-mens-conference-men-of-christ-
strengthened-by-his-real-presence/. 

2025 Culture of Love Celebration | April 10 
Pro-life Across America’s annual Culture of Love Celebration 
gala is scheduled for April 10th at  Banquets of Minnesota in 
Fridley. Pro-life OBGYN and activist Dr. Monique Ruberu 
will deliver the keynote speech on “Chemical Abortions: The 
Hidden Epidemic.” Regular tickets are $75. Learn more at 
https://prolifeacrossamerica.org/love/. 

Feb. 22-23 tithe numbers will be 
reported in next weekend’s bulletin. 
Thank you for your generosity and 
understanding! 

SUNDAY STEWARDSHIP 

Sat. March 1, 8:00am……………………………………...Van Tran † 
Sat. March 1, 5:00pm…………………...……..Dennis & Patti Doran 
Sun. March 2, 7:30am……………………………………...The Parish 
Sun. March 2, 9:00am…………………………..……..Mary Collins † 
Sun. March 2, 11:00am……….….Lillian Ritter on her 100th Birthday 
Mon. March 3, 8:00am…………………..Dao, Van, & Thi (“Tee”) Vo 
Tues. March 4, 8:00am……………………………….....Millie Dosh † 
Wed. March 5, 7am...John & Dia Boyle & the Spring ‘25 Bernardians 
Wed. March 5, 8am…………………………………………..Joe Tran 
Wed. March 5, 5pm…………………………………..Anthony Yapel † 
Thurs. March 6, 8:00am……………………………….....Tom Jenior † 
Fri. March 7, 8:00am…………………………………....Theresa Long 
Sat. March 8, 8:00am…………………………………....Karen Larkin 
Sat. March 8, 5:00pm…………………………………...….Ann Larkin 
Sun. March 9, 7:30am……………………………...….Laura Urness † 
Sun. March 9, 9:00am……………………………………...The Parish 
Sun. March 9, 11:00am……………………………...Gerald Fischer † 

Pope Francis 

Amy Bussen †, daughter of Joan 

Bussen & aunt of Jenny Beavers  

To request prayers, go to 

www.hfcmn.org/prayer-requests. 

MASS INTENTIONS 

AROUND THE ARCHDIOCESE 

STEWARDSHIP NOTE: 
Even when the special collection goes 
to another organization, please fill out 
all checks to “Holy Family Catholic 
Church” with the name of the special 
collection on the memo line; the 
church then is able to write one check 
to the organization.  

Next Week’s Special Collection: 
Care Fund 

PRAYER REQUESTS 

MONTHLY COLLECTION FOR 

THE HANDMAIDS 

Every month, Holy Family 
Academy’s Parent-Teacher 
Organization will be collecting 
grocery and household items for the 
Handmaids of the Heart of Jesus, 
who so generously enrich our parish 
and school communities by their 
involvement. A helper will be 
collecting items in the half circle in 
front of church. Look for the sign and 
open trunk.  

The March 4th collection will be 
from 2:45-3:15pm, and the March 
5th collection will be 7:15-7:45am. 

The Handmaids are especially in 
need of fresh produce, dairy items, 
eggs, meat, cereal, household goods 
and gas cards. Please contact Jenny 
Bullard with questions:  
jennybullard@gmail.com. Thank 
you for generously supporting the 
sisters! 

mailto:jennybullard@gmail.com

